
LICKDALE SEWER MEETING MINUTES 
 
  The Union Township Board of Supervisors met in regular session on Wednesday, May 8,  2024.  
The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 State Route 72, Jonestown, PA. 
 

 Dennis Firestone called the Lickdale Sewer meeting was called to order at 6:31 p.m. 
Present: 
Kerry McCrary, Chairman 
Gary Longenecker, Vice Chairman 
Dennis Firestone, Secretary  
Brent McFeaters, Township Manager 
Bryan Michael, Road Foreman  
Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor 

   Scott Rights, Township Engineer 
   Fifthteen (15) Attendees 
 
Public comments – None 
Approve the Lickdale Sewer Meeting Minutes for April 10, 2024, a motion was made by 
Kerry McCrary and seconded by Gary Longenecker.  All Approved. 

Approve the Financial Report for April 2024, a motion was made by Kerry McCrary and 
seconded by Gary Longenecker.  All Approved. 

Operator’s Report – Dusty Keller reported that the plant is running well.  Dusty stated that the 
VFD’s came in for the sewer plant.  Dusty also stated that Ditchcreek is televising the sewer 
lines and was waiting for the work to be completed on Old Forge Road.  Dusty said that there is 
an 8” ductile iron line (near the elementary school and Interstate 81, may need to be addressed in 
the later months.  For the month of April, it was wet, the average daily flows were 98,300 gallons 
and the total monthly flows were 2.95 million gallons.  There was 5.98” of rainfall recorded 
during the month.   

Engineer’s Report – Scott Rights reported that the plant is running well.  Scott Rights 
mentioned that we are working with an engineering firm for Home 2 Suites.  Therefore, approval 
is needed for a PADEP Sewage Facilities Planning Module Exemption request for 10,150 gpd.  
The motion was made by Kerry McCrary and seconded by Gary Longenecker.  All Approved.  
Scott Rights also mentioned that he received an application for sewer capacity for 11 Wolfe 
Lane.  Scott also informed the engineering firm that the sewer capacity is not guaranteed until 
the new business pays for their capacity. 

Attorney’s Report – Paul Bametzreider reported that he sent the letters to the venders who are 
over their water usage. 

New Business - there was none to report. 
Old Business - there was none to report. 
 



Bills payable – Sewer Fund in the amount of $31,875.55 a motion was made by Kerry McCrary 
and seconded by Dennis Firestone.  All Approved. 
Date of the next Lickdale Sewer Meeting is Wednesday, June 12, 2024, at 6:30 p.m. 
Adjournment - The meeting was adjourned, at 6:41 p.m. 
 
Recording Secretary –  
 
 
 
Brent McFeaters, Manager 


	Bryan Michael, Road Foreman
	Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor

